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IN MEMORIAM.
It is with profound regret that the death is recorded of 

three of the most active and interested members of the Aux­
iliary : Mesdames (Rev.) D. G. Sutherland, T. H. Pratt and 
Kirwan Martin, each of whom has left the memory of a 
life well spent and devoted to every good cause.

The work in the interests of the soldiers just recorded was 
made possible by the personal and financial support of the 
President, Mrs. Sanford. Her hospitality in opening her 
home for the meetings; the opportunities she gave members 
of meeting officers of note connected with recruiting, and her 
never failing sympathy with every branch of the work were 
very much appreciated. While obliged to be out of town on 
occasions her interest and zeal did not abate, and she kept 
in constant touch with the Auxiliary’s activities. In her 
absence the Auxiliary was fortunate in having Mrs. Hatch, 
the second in command, as Acting President. Energetic 
and sympathetic, her best tribute is the place she holds in the 
esteem, and, it may be said, affection of the officers and men 
of the Battalions stationed at different times in Hamilton. 
With these two ladies at the head of the organization, suc­
cess was assured.


